## Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc./ Hydro du Grand Sudbury Inc.

500 Regent Street / rue Regent, PO Box 250 / CP 250, Sudbury, ON P3E 4P1 Telephone (705)675-7536 Fax (705)671-1413

August 27, 2010

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27<sup>th</sup> Floor - 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P IE4

Re: Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. – 2010 Electricity Distribution Rate

Application EB-2009-0225 – Review of Board Decision – Followup to OEB Response

Dear Ms. Walli

In July, I wrote:

Greater Sudbury Hydro Inc. (GSHI) has reviewed the Board Decision and Order dated July 16, 2010. Greater Sudbury has reviewed the rate schedules for completeness and accuracy and concurs with the rates with the exception of the 'distribution volumetric tax change rate rider' for the rate classes billed in kW.

The Board Decision and Order, page 5, the Board directs Greater Sudbury to refund \$134,609 of tax savings through the rate rider. This is the same figure submitted by Greater Sudbury so we are seeking clarification as to why the rates were revised if the savings are unchanged. Based on the Board rates, we would be flowing back \$146,560 via the rider.

I have spoken with Board staff regarding my inquiry above and have received satisfactory explanation as to the change to the rate schedule. As such, GSHI confirms we are in agreement with the rate schedules as issued in the Board Decision and Order dated July 16, 2010.

If you require further information, please contact the undersigned at (705) 675-0509.

Yours truly,

Nancy Whissell

Acting VP - Corporate Services

whissell

Copy: C. Huneault F. Kallonen Daniel Kim